FACIL ITATING COORDINATION IN AGRICULTURAL EDUCATION - 5

        NOVEMBER, 2011, SUMMARY OF ACTIVITIES FOR DEAN DITTMAR
I.  ON SITE ASSISTANCE – SCHOOLS – 9  

COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS - 1
SCHOOLS – Benton, Columbia, Flora, Goreville, Lebanon, Marion, Pinckneyville, Kaskaskia College-Centralia, Rend Lake College-Ina, 
COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS – Williamson
II.  PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOPS PRESENTED – 6
    PARTICIPANTS – 54
Agricultural Careers, 9-11 Grade Students, High School, Columbia - 5
Reading Comprehension Relating To Ag In The Classroom Roundtable Discussions, School Board 
  Members/Administrators, School Board Conference, Chicago – 33 (3)
Agricultural Education Curriculum/Teacher Recruitment, Pre-Service Teachers, SIU-Carbondale – 10
Agriscience Kit/Curriculum Workshop, Pre-Service Teachers, McKendree University, Lebanon - 6
III.  MEETINGS/CONVENTIONS/CONFERENCES ATTENDED – 6
FCAE Staff Meeting, Springfield 
Elite Agricultural Education Conference, Bloomington
St. Louis AgriBusiness Club Meeting and Professional Development, St. Louis, MO 
Online Database Meeting with National FFA Staff, Indianapolis, IN

ACTE/NAAE Conference, St. Louis, MO

District AITC Coordinator Meeting, Mt. Vernon

IV.  MILES TRAVELED –  Auto-2564     Train-540
V.  OTHER ACTIVITIES - 11
Exhibited Agricultural Career Information, High School Students, Kaskaskia College, Centralia
Observed SIUC Student Teachers, Joshua Dodge, Lindsay Pitts, Chris Lowe
Exhibited Agricultural Career Information, High School Students, Marion

Exhibited Agriscience Curriculum/AITC/Program Benefits, School Board Members/Administrators, 
  School Board Conference, Chicago

Managed and Maintained the Website
Prepared for Workshops and Presentations
Wrote and Sent Email Messages/Updated Email Addresses on the Listserv

Completed Monthly Reports

Sent Teacher and Individual Informational Requests
VI.  COMMENTARY

I was very happy to see nearly forty individuals attend the first organizational meeting for the Columbia High School agriscience program.  A change in administration has definitely helped.  The reading comprehension round table discussions evolved around ag in the classroom curriculum went over well at the school board convention.  It is promising that the our database will populate the National FFA online database to prevent double entry of information.  I was not impressed with the trade show of the ACTE Conference in St. Louis.  It had been awhile since I attended this conference.  I didn’t miss too much by not attending in the past.  I was able to see first hand the laptop computers utilized at the Pinckneyville High School.  Students using a laptop everyday in every classroom will be the future.
